
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Mr. A. R. P. J. Alwis 
No. 149, Bootani Capital Building 
Polhengoda 
Colombo 05 
SRI LANKA 
 
 
 
 
Dear Mr. A. R. P. J Alwis, 

Mohamed Imaam Mohamed Imran was 20 years old when he was detained, on 9 May 
2019, under the draconian Prevention of Terrorism Act. Three years after his arrest, the 
now 23-year-old has still not been charged with an offence, and the state has yet to 
provide any evidence of him committing an internationally recognizable crime. 

It has now been three years since Mohamed Imran’s arrest. He is the breadwinner who 
provides for his 54-year-old mother, a single mother who sold her house to pay for 
Imran’s education, and his late grandmother who passed away while Imran was in 
detention. 

Please support any efforts to release Mohamed Imaam Mohamed Imran, or if there is 
sufficient evidence of criminal wrongdoing, to promptly charge him with a recognisable 
offence, in accordance with international standards. Pending release or charge, please 
urge the relevant authorities to ensure his fair trial rights are guaranteed, that he has the 
right to challenge the lawfulness of his detention and has access to fair bail hearings. 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Copy: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Botschaft der Demokratischen 
Sozialistischen Republik Sri Lanka 
I. E. Frau Manori Premila Unambuwe 
Niklasstraße 19      Fax: 030-809 097 57 
14163 Berlin       E-Mail: slemb.berlin@mfa.gov.lk 
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